
From: Lawyer, Dennis
To: nweitman@louisberger.com
Subject: Ammann & Whitney, Inc., Request for Additional Information Concerning Application for a License Amendment,

Control 609703, Lic. No. 31-31412-01, Docket No. 03038306
Date: Tuesday, September 18, 2018 3:27:00 PM

Dear Mr. Neal Weitman,
 
This is in reference to your letter dated August 15, 2018, requesting for amendment to
Nuclear Regulatory Commission License No. 31-31412-01, Docket No. 03038306.  In order
to continue our review, we need the following additional information:
 

1.    You have submitted for a change of control using NUREG-1556, Volume 15, Rev. 1,
Appendix E.  The information given did not fully describe the changes that have
taken place between Ammann & Whitney, Inc. (A&W) and Louis Berger U.S.,
Inc(LBUS).  In a public announcement it stated that the companies were integrated
on July 2, 2016.  However, in your letter you stated that  A&W still conducts
business in the northeast.  Please provide a diagram of ownership of A&W and
LBUS before July 2, 2016, and after July 2, 2016.  As stated in the NUREG-1556,
Volume 15, Rev 1., please describe any planned changes in the organization,
including but not limited to, transfer of stocks or assets and mergers, change in
members on Board of Directors, etc

 
2.    Based upon your letter, it appears that LBUS will obtain direct control over the

license and that this change may have already occurred.  Please state when this
occurred, or if it has not occurred, please state when it is scheduled to occur.

 
3.    In item 3 of your letter, you requested for the removal of your facility at 430 New

Park Avenue, West Hartford, Connecticut.  As stated in NUREG-1757, Volume 1,
“Consolidated Decommissioning Guidance: Decommissioning Process for Materials
Licensees,” please provide a copy of the last leak test for any device stored at the
430 New Park Avenue facililty.

 
We will continue our review upon receipt of this information.  Please reply to my attention at
the Region 1 Office (Address below) and refer to Mail Control No. 609703.  If you have
technical questions regarding this letter, please call me at (610) 337-5366.
 
Your reply must be an originally signed and dated letter.  The letter may be scanned and
submitted as a pdf document attached to an email; or it may be transmitted by facsimile to
(610) 337-5269; or it may be sent by regular mail.  If we do not receive a reply from you
within 30 calendar days from the date of this e-mail, we will assume that you do not wish to
pursue your application OR amendment request.
 
Region 1 Office Mailing Address:  Licensing Assistance Team, US Nuclear Regulatory
Commission Region I, 2100 Renaissance Boulevard, Suite 100, King of Prussia, PA 19406-
2713.
 
 
Dennis Lawyer
U.S. NRC Region 1
Health Physicist
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